
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 10, 2014 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Yesterday, just before 3:00pm, a potentially dangerous situation in Southfork, Leduc 
occurred.  RCMP were conducting an investigation on the north side of Songhurst 
Wynd, in the community of Southfork, when a man under investigation locked himself 
in his house.  After doing a risk assessment, officers decided there was a higher than 
normal level of risk to the public and police safety.  Leduc RCMP, then, requested that 
schools not allow busses to enter the Southfork subdivision. 
 
Principals of schools in Leduc with students residing in Southfork (Caledonia Park 
School, École Corinthia Park School, Covenant Christian School, École Leduc Jr. High 
School, Leduc Composite High School) were asked to keep these students in their 
schools and contact parents informing them of the situation and asking them to pick 
their children up at the school. 
 
RCMP resolved the situation shortly after 3:00pm and contacted Black Gold Regional 
Division stating that they resolved the situation and it was safe to send these students 
home on the school busses. 
 
Thank you to both the RCMP and our school principals for acting quickly in the interest 
of keeping our children safe. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Black Gold Regional Division No.18 
 
 
 

Calvin Monty 
Associate Superintendent 

Human Resources & 
Administration 
780 955 6032 

calvin.monty@blackgold.ca 
 3rd Floor, 1101 – 5 Street, Nisku, Alberta  T9E 7N3    T: 780 955 6025   F: 780 955 6050       www.blackgold.ca 

William Romanchuk 
Associate Superintendent 

Learning Services 
780 955 6028 

bill.romanchuk@blackgold.ca 
 

Norman Yanitski 
 Superintendent 

of Schools 
780 955 6026 

norman.yanitski@blackgold.ca 
 

Ruth Andres 
Associate Superintendent 

Business & Finance 
780 955 6049 

ruth.andres@blackgold.ca 
 


